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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 
 

State urges Marylanders not to consume Caribeña’s yellow, Maradol papayas 

Health department investigating fruits in potential salmonella contamination 

 

Baltimore, MD (July 19, 2017) – The Maryland Department of Health is warning consumers to avoid 

eating Caribeña’s yellow, Maradol papayas because of potential contamination with Salmonella bacteria. 

 

Yellow, Caribeña-brand Maradol papayas have been distributed to stores throughout Maryland. Consumers 

are encouraged to check their papayas and throw them away, if they match the brand and type.   

 

The department’s Laboratories Administration tested five yellow Maradol papayas, 

recently collected at a Baltimore retail location, as part of an ongoing Salmonella 

case investigation. Three of the five yellow papayas tested were confirmed to be 

contaminated with Salmonella. The source of this contamination has not yet been 

identified but could have occurred at any point in the supply chain. Further 

investigation is under way to determine the point of contamination. 
 

Salmonella bacteria can cause diarrhea, vomiting, stomach pain and fever. 

Symptoms usually occur between 12 and 36 hours after exposure, but they may 

begin as early as 6 hours or as late as 72 hours after exposure. Symptoms can be 

mild or severe and commonly last for two to seven days. Anyone suspecting they 

are ill with a Salmonella infection should contact their healthcare provider. Salmonella can infect anyone – 

but young children, older adults and people with weakened immune systems are the most likely to have 

severe infections.  

 

### 
 

Marylanders who need help finding substance-use-disorder treatment resources should visit 
MdDestinationRecovery.org or call the Maryland Crisis Hotline, which provides 24/7 support, at 1-800-
422-0009. For information on many of the policies currently implemented to fight substance use disorder 
and overdose in Maryland, see http://goo.gl/KvEzQw. If you know of someone who needs treatment for a 
substance use disorder, treatment facilities can be located by location and program characteristics on our 
page at http://goo.gl/rbGF6S.  
 
The Maryland Department of Health is the State agency that protects Maryland’s public health. We work 
together to promote and improve the health and safety of all Marylanders through disease prevention, 
access to care, quality management, and community engagement. Stay connected: www.twitter. 
com/MarylandDHMH and www.facebook.com/MarylandDHMH.  
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